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A special council meeting of the Chapman City Council was held Wednesday, August 24, 2022, at City 

Hall at 6:45pm. Mayor Howard Battishill was present. Councilmembers James Bell, Rick Johnson, Tim 

Jury, Christy Loy, and Mary Monasmith were present. Also in attendance were City Administrator Bill 

Flanery and Police Sergeant James Reynolds.    

#2 2023 Revenue Neutral Rate Hearing 

Mayor Battishill opened the Revenue Neutral Rate (RNR) hearing.  No members of the public were 

present to make public comments. City Administrator Bill Flanery recommended council keep the hearing 

open to allow for anyone that might arrive late. The proposed revenue neutral rate did not change from 

the rate established during the RNR/budget workshop on 27 July 2022.  The RNR increased due to 

including the recreation programs in the general fund and properly funding those programs.  The rate also 

increased due to overall inflation.  Funding for the recreation program has been a trouble area for several 

years and the auditor requested it be included in the general fund. 

Motion by Jury to close the Revenue Neutral Rate Hearing, 2nd by Bell, vote: yes, unanimous (5-0). 

Motion carried. 

#3 Resolution 08242022 – Approval of 2023 Mill Levy Rate of 47.765 (Exceeding Revenue Neutral 

Rate) 

Motion by Bell to approve Resolution 08242022 – 2023 Mill Levy Rate of 47.764 (Exceeding Revenue 

Neutral Rate), 2nd by Jury, vote: yes –  

James Bell – Yes 

Rick Johnson – Yes 

Tim Jury – Yes 

Christy Loy – Yes 

Mary Monasmith – Yes 

Unanimous (5-0). Motion carried. 

#4 Adjournment 

Motion by Bell to adjourn, 2nd by Jury, vote: yes, unanimous (5-0). Motion carried. 

 

 

______________________________ 

Howard Battishill, Mayor 

 

ATTEST: 

______________________________ 

Bill Flanery, City Clerk 


